DISCLAIMER

Electronic versions of the exhibits in these minutes may not be complete.

This information is supplied as an informational service only and should not be relied upon as an official record.

Original exhibits are on file at the Legislative Counsel Bureau Research Library in Carson City.

Contact the Library at (775) 684-6827 or library@lcb.state.nv.us.

STATE OF NEVADA LEGISLATIVE COUNSEL BUREAU

LEGISLATIVE COMMISSION (775) 684-6800 RICHARD D. PERKINS, Assemblyman, Chairman Lorne J. Malkiewich, Director, Secretary

CARSON CITY OFFICE: Legislative Building, 401 S. Carson Street Carson City, Nevada 89701-4747 Fax No.: (775) 684-6600 LORNE J. MALKIEWICH, Director (775) 684-6800 PAUL V. TOWNSEND, Legislative Auditor (775) 684-6815 ROBERT E. ERICKSON, Research Director (775) 684-6815 BRENDA J. ERDOES, Legislative Counsel (775) 684-6830



INTERIM FINANCE COMMITTEE (775) 684-6821 MORSE ARBERRY, JR., Assemblyman, Chairman Mark W. Stevens, Fiscal Analyst Gary L. Ghiggeri, Fiscal Analyst

> LAS VEGAS OFFICE: 555 E. Washington Avenue, Room 4400 Las Vegas, Nevada 89101-1049 Fax No.: (702) 486-2810 BRIAN L. DAVIE, Legislative Services Officer (702) 486-2800

MEMORANDUM

DATE:

February 15, 2003

TO:

Senator Joseph M. Neal, Jr.

FROM:

Russell Guindon, Deputy Fiscal Analyst

Fiscal Analysis Division

SUBJECT:

Request for Information on Fiscal Impact of Senate Bill 21

This memorandum is in regard to your request for the potential amount of additional General Fund revenue generated from the proposed change to NRS 463.370 included in Senate Bill 21 (SB 21). SB 21 adds a fourth tier (taxing monthly gaming revenue over \$1,000,000 at 10.25%) to the current three-tiered gaming percentage fee tax.

Based on actual taxable gaming revenue for FY 2001-02, the Gaming Control Board estimates taxing monthly gaming revenue over \$1,000,000 at 10.25% would have generated approximately \$284.1 million additional General Fund revenues in FY 2001-02.

Using the information provided by the Gaming Control Board for FY 2001-02 and the Economic Forum's December 2, 2002 estimate of percentage fee tax collections, staff estimates the provisions of SB 21 would generate approximately an additional \$304.1 million in FY 2003-04 and \$316.2 million in FY 2004-05. The following table displays the Economic Forum's December 2, 2002 gaming percentage fee forecasts and the additional amount estimated under

Economic Forum December 2 Forecast FY 2003-04 FY 2004-05 \$617.4 Amounts represent millions of dollars	Estimate of the Additional Amount Generated by SB 21 \$304.1 \$316.2	<u>Total</u> \$897.8 \$933.6
---	---	------------------------------------

I trust you find this information helpful. If you have any questions regarding the information provided or require additional information, please contact me at 775-684-6464 or via email at rguindon@lcb.state.nv.us.

cc: Gary Ghiggeri, Senate Fiscal Analyst Ted Zuend, Deputy Fiscal Analyst Rick Combs, Deputy Fiscal Analyst

I:\ONGOING\Legislators 2003\Neal\Impact of SB 21_RG_jd.doc

EXHIBIT F Committee on Taxation

(NSPO Rev. 12-02)